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 IMPORTANCE TO GET OUT AND VOTE 

  
Now it is more important than ever to get out and vote 
and let your voice be heard. There is so much at stake 
here: We have our liberties, border safety, economy, and 
not to mention the future of our children and grandchil-
dren. We must unite behind our republican conservative 
nominees. I encourage everyone between now and No-
vember 5th to do these three things: 
 
1. Educate yourself on the candidates before primaries and on the current is-

sues. 
2. Support the Republican nominee-tell your friends, put a sign in the yard, 

post on social media, block walk, phone bank, attend fundraisers. 
3. Pray for our City, State, Country, and Republican candidates. 
 
 Finally, be strong and courageous and remember we have a right and obliga-
tion to get out and vote! 
 
—Susie Stell 
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March General Meeting 

Come meet your panel of 

candidates for city and 

school elections March 

21st, 11:30 Am 

Lubbock Women’s Club 

2020 Broadway Ave 

With special guest 

Abraham Enriquez, 

President of Bienvenido 

Election will be held on 
May 4, 2024 

Susie Stell — President 



MEMBERSHIP  

Membership 2024 started off with a BANG and 

almost came to a screeching halt when our web-

site went down during the middle of the drive. As 

of 3.5.2024, our count is 186 members total (63 

KTR, 84 Reg).    

Our membership goal was to double from 2023, 

and while we hoped it would happen by February 

29th, it did not. Due to the unforeseen website 

crash, the executive board has agreed to extend 

our membership drive until March 31st.  

I am happy to announce that www.larw.org is back up and running thanks to 
the hard work of Melanie Ragland, Website Chair. Having the convenience of a 
website so that people can easily sign up and pay is a huge blessing! I do realize 
there are some who don’t use the internet and I do not mind emailing or mail-
ing a membership form to anyone who would like one. 
Can we count on you to help us reach our goal? Is there a relative, neighbor, 

fellow employee, or friend that you could ask to join LARW?  

Ecclesiastes 4:9 Living Bible 
Two can accomplish more than twice as much as one, 
for the results can be much better. 
 
Blessings to all, 

Lisa Cox 
 

 

 

FOR 2024  

SCHOLARSHIP  

APPLICATION  

GO TO  

WWW.LARW.ORG 
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Lisa Cox– Membership 

 
Make time to at-
tend the school 
board meeting 

March 28th at 7 
a.m. 1628 19th 
Street. School 

Board will vote 
“for” or 

“against” having 
chaplains in our 
Lubbock schools. 
Help make a dif-
ference in Lub-
bock Schools.  

In 2008 after Obama was elected for his sec-

ond term, I became alarmed at the direction 

our country was taking. Feeling as though I 

needed to do something to protect the values 

and principles America stood for, I developed 

an interest in politics that had never been 

important in my life.  

LARW was not an organization I was even aware of, but eventually found my 

way here and began attending meetings and joined. When Susie asked me if I 

would be interested in serving as a committee chairman, I jumped at the 

chance. I am the committee chairman for campaign hours and awards. Susie’s 

vision is for all the hard work that you ladies put in to get the recognition you 

deserve. It is not only for recognition but to encourage each of us to participate 

as fully as possible so that our conservative principles are advanced.  

I will be placing a sign-up sheet at each table at our general meetings. Please 

add your campaign hours and calls so that I can record them. Alternatively, you 

can text me at 806-928-2525. Let’s make this our best year yet. Our country 

needs us all to do our part.  

-Debbie Hernandez-Campaign Hours 

CAMPAIGN HOURS 

Debbie Hernandez-Campaign Hours 

http://www.larw.org


Scholarship Application Information 

A letter of application, an official transcript, 

a current resume, a letter of recommenda-

tion from an active Lubbock area Republi-

can, and a typed essay (not to exceed 300 

words) covering one of two topics: 

What I Can Do to Keep Texas Red -

OR- How I became a Republican. And finally, on a separate 

page or in the application letter, please tell about personal 

involvement in Republican activities and organizations.  

Scholarships available: 

$1000 per fall and spring semester 

$500 per fall and spring semester 

Please contact me with questions and for the entry deadline. 

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE 
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Kathy Vandevender-Scholarship Committee Chair 

SPECIAL OFFER 

FOR LARW BLOCK 

WALKERS! 

Katy Campbell wants 

to show  appreciation 

to her LARW friends 

who volunteered 

block walking this 

spring. She has a spe-

cial offer of a 60-

minute massage for 

only $40 for any 

LARW member who 

volunteered walking 

blocks for a Republi-

can Primary candi-

date. 

Contact Katy at 806-
777-0966 for an ap-
pointment and men-

tion that you are an 
LARW member. Re-
lax & Rejuvenate 
Massage Therapy, 
5121-B 69th Street, 

Suite 718, Lubbock.  

 American—Land of the Free and Home of 

the Brave! 

                          Hello, fellow Patriots!  

    March is the month of our Primary Election, the 

day we remember the fall of the Alamo 

(3/6/1836), St. Patrick’s Day, and Spring Break, 

and Easter Sunday—the day when we celebrate 

our Risen Lord (3/31)!  March is also the time of 

spring planting and enjoying the warmer weather with family & 

friends. 

    In many of our Texas schools it is this month that our Texas Histo-

ry and Americanism is taught. I found this quote from Pres. George 

Washington that you might enjoy.  “We take the Star from Heaven, 

the red from our mother country, separating it by white stripes, thus 

showing that we have separated from her, and the white shall go 

down to posterity representing liberty.” I’m thankful for those wise 

Founding Fathers and their wisdom, bravery, & courage.  And even 

now, in these perilous times we can be encouraged by Isaiah 41:13 

“Fear NOT for I will be with you!”  

    Happy Birthday: Sen. Charles Perry, Rep. Carl Isett, Christina 

Maldonado, Janey Anderson, Jane Cansino, Vivan Finch, Judi 

Holmes, Kris King, Jessie Sjue, Nell Wylie, Connie England, Chuck 

Allmon, Laura Reagan, Janie Richards, & Pat Cowen  

   Prayer Requests: Don Workman, Sue Matthews, Kathy 
Chauncey, Jay Ragland, Mallory Miller, Frosty Poston, & Lisa Cox –
May God give each of you strength, health, and peace.  God bless 
America!! 

NEWS AND NOTES  

Donita Clark-Caring and 

Outreach 



2024-2025 OFFICERS 

 

Susie Stell —President 

Sally Arendell —1st Vice President 

Sharma Moriarty — Treasurer 

Yvette Jordan —Assistant Treasurer 

Esther Felton — Recording           

Secretary 

Cindy Williams  — Corresponding 

Secretary 

Lisa Cox — Membership 

Susan Cherry — Legislation Chair 

Kathy Vandevender —Scholarship 

Committee Chair 

Betsy Bloechl — By Laws-

Parliamentarian 

Donita Clark — Caring and Outreach 

Diane Botello — Yearbook 

Debbie Hernandez — Campaign 

Hours 

Deanne Clark — Impact Strategy 

Marusca Winn— Ways and Means 

Vanessa Woods— Ways and Means 

Aleisha English— Media/Public   

Relations 

Monika Pechackova — Website-

Design 

Melanie Ragland — Website -Design 

Kris King — Social Chair 

Drue Farmer-Isett — Strategic    

Planning 

Christina Maldonado —Newsletter 

 

 

Joni Matthews —TFRW District Di-

rector  

Lynda Hogue —SREC SD-28     

Chairwoman  

NEW MOVERS LIST – Voter Registration (Lubbock 
County)  

 
LCRP just received the new movers list from the RPT – 
Lisa Cox will be break down the list by precinct and 
distribute to precinct chairs and volunteers who will 
either call and/or go to their residence and make sure 
that person and anyone in the household is registered 
to vote.    
 
Note:  If you call and get no answer then please go to 
their door and try to get them registered.  Always 
have a supply of blank voter registrations with you as 
well as blank LARW membership forms just in case 
someone would like to sign up.  
Keep your list that you are making calls off of and return to me – Lynda Hogue 
so I can get the data within the RPT-data in Lubbock County updated and cor-
rected, such as disconnects, deceased, wrong #, etc.  
You can scan the list and email it to me – hoguelynda@hotmail.com   
Or you can mail it to me:  
Lynda Hogue  
5214 CR 7910  
Lubbock, TX  79424  
  
TFRW – TEXAS Federation of Republican Women  
 RED DIALER APP – Calling for Statewide Voter Registration   
LARW is currently working with Mary Heffernan (VEP-Volunteer Engage-
ment Project) calling with Red Dailer App registering voters across the state of 
Texas.  
Here are the following dates for zoom trainings with Mary Heffernan:  

March 18     2:30pm  
March 25     2:30pm  
April 1st         2:30pm  

Please call or text me with your name/address/cell# and zip code so I can get 
you in the system. Once I receive your information, I will send you the Meet-
ing ID and also the Passcode for the Zoom Training.  
Please understand that we need each and everyone of you to help us win in 
this next General Election in November to keep Republicans elected in these 
positions.  
 
Ted Cruz has a viable democrat opponent in November 2024 and the demo-
crat donors will be pouring money into all these races in Texas.  
We are the last stand out here, and we are blessed that we happen to live 
where we do, so we can still speak freely as Republicans.  
  
TED CRUZ Campaign  
SIDEKICK APP – (Calling)  
 Senator Cruz’s campaign will be using the SideKick App for Walking and Call-
ing.  They will be holding a once-a-month Day of Action for phone call-
ing.   For the Volunteers we may try and establish a location/date & time each 
month to host a Day of Action for Senator Cruz’s campaign.  We will notify the 
volunteers when we have this planned.  It should be fun to get everyone to-
gether for this Day of Action with some food and refreshments.  
Please keep in mind that as we get closer to the November Election that we 
will be starting to plan not only phone calling but also block walking for Sena-
tor Cruz, my point is to get volunteers trained so we will be ready to go when 
that time comes.  

GET INVOLVED– LYNDA HOGUE 
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Lynda Hogue- SREC SD-28 

Chairwoman  

TFRW - Deputy President 

Region 2 

Precinct Chair #155 

mailto:hoguelynda@hotmail.com
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Important 

Dates!!! 

 

Local Election: 

Saturday May 

4th, 2024 

 

General Election 

Date: 

Tuesday, Novem-

ber 5th, 2024  

GET INVOLVED-LYNDA HOGUE 

 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE  
Liz Bisell out of Dallas is wanting to recruit 16 year old high 
school students and college students for training that are sched-
uled at the following locations and dates:  
 

Nashville      4/20/24 & 4/21/24  
Seatle                    4/27/24 & 4/28/24  
  
All Airfare/Hotels and Food will be paid for by a few generous do-
nors that have the vision that this younger generation needs this 
training and exposure of how to get things done.  
All I need from you is the following, the names of the individuals that 
would like to go to this training and I will send you the application 
form that will need to be filled out.    
Please note:  Time is an issue so please make a decision as soon as 
you can due to the logistics of getting airfare and hotels ar-
ranged.  This is a great opportunity for the younger generation to 
take advantage of.  
 

What you will learn 
 

The Leadership Institute's Youth Leadership School (YLS) is a two-
day, comprehensive campaign activism training that provides the tools 
to be an effective youth leader for candidates and causes of their 
choice. 
This "bootcamp of politics" is an essential training for anyone who 
wants to be active in the political process. 
You will learn to: 
Organize large numbers of volunteers and voters 
Increase the size and effectiveness of your group 
Motivate volunteers with exciting projects 
Host successful speaker events 
Develop eye-catching signs and literature 
Gain media coverage 
Organize activism projects you can implement immediately  
  
Thanks to the generous support of Leadership Institute donors, a lim-
ited number of scholarships are available. To apply for a scholarship, 
please select "scholarship attendee registration," when applying for 
this training. 
 
One free resume consultation is included in your registration. 
 
If you know any college or High School student The Leadership Insti-
tute would like to put together a workshop for youth leadership. Get 
with Lynda Hogue and let her know if you are interested. 
 
 
https://www.litraining.org/event/787b6aef-8d66-4882-90cc-c067af8df53b/
summary 

  
Please reach out to me – Lynda Hogue 806-445-6904 call or text  
Time is a factor so please contact me as soon as you can.  

www.yli.org/ 

mailto:hoguelynda@hotmail.com
https://www.litraining.org/event/787b6aef-8d66-4882-90cc-c067af8df53b/summary
https://www.litraining.org/event/787b6aef-8d66-4882-90cc-c067af8df53b/summary


 

www.tfrw.org 

 

 

 

 

www.nfrw.org 

GET INVOLVED-LYNDA HOGUE 

Advantage/Red Dialer Training      Advantage 3 Red Dialer 

https://www.reddialer.gop to download app 

This app is to register people to vote. Below is the schedule, login, and passcode 

for training or refreshing. 

Mary Heffernan is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: RedDialer Training (Refresher too) 2:30 PM CST - 3:15 CST 

Time: Mar 18, 2024 02:30 PM Central Time (US and Canada) 

        Mar 25, 2024 02:30 PM 

        Apr 1, 2024 02:30 PM 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89472791291?

pwd=bzdYWXhCamhwQ1VMeWZpbU52V0lTUT09 

Meeting ID: 894 7279 1291 

Passcode: VEP2024 

We will send out 

an evite for future 

Sidekick training. 

https://www.reddialer.gop
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89472791291?pwd=bzdYWXhCamhwQ1VMeWZpbU52V0lTUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89472791291?pwd=bzdYWXhCamhwQ1VMeWZpbU52V0lTUT09


 

Lubbock Area Republican Women 

Address: P.O. Box 6315 Lubbock, TX 79493 

Email: LubbockARW@gmail.com  

If you would like to participate in a monthly Grassroots 

Leadership call with Senator Ted Cruz's campaign 

team contact Lisa Cox 806-782-4740. 

 

This call is by invitation only and will continue to recur 

every month because we believe one of the most important components 

to winning is listening to what is being said by the boots on the ground. 

The information derived from these meetings will be imperative to our 

campaign’s success. 

 

Any and all press is not welcome on this call.  

GRASSROOTS LEADERSHIP CALL 

Lisa Cox– Membership 


